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Concordia’s Financial 
Situation as of September 

30th, 2024 

As of the end of September we 
are about $40,000 BEHIND in 
giving versus spending. That’s the 
bad news. The good news is we 
have about $30,000 padding. 
However, our $30,000 padding 
will quickly be used up if we do 
not make up for our current 
$40,000 deficit with offerings 
given Oct0ber through 
December. Historically, we have 
larger offerings October through 
December – and so as 
Concordia’s members trust God 
and continue to give to 
Concordia’s mission and ministry, 
I pray we can end 2024 with no 
deficit or, better yet, a surplus as 
we did last year.  

Special Sunday Sermon 
Series on “The Nicene 
Creed” continues!! 

On Sunday, September 8th, 
pastor Tom began a new sermon 
series based on the Nicene Creed. 
In November we will be learning 
about the following: *One 
Baptism for the remission of sins; 
*The resurrection of the body and 
the life of the world to come; 
*The End of the Athanasian 
Creed: “Are We Saved by Works?” 
So, don’t miss any Sundays 
during this sermon series so you 
can learn all the wonderful 
biblical teaching given to us in 
these Christian Creeds!  

“Chili Cook-off” and Pie 
Auction on Sunday, 
November 24th!! 

Plan to attend the “Chili Cook-
off” and Pie Auction after the 
10:30AM Service on Sunday, 
November 24th. Various members 
will provide their own special chili 
which you can sample, and then 
vote on which is the best! (If you 
vote for pastor Tom’s chili, you 
get time off from purgatory!) 
Also, there will be a Pie Auction 
that is a fund raiser for our youth. 
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

 

Thanksgiving Day Service 
& Community Thanksgiving 
Day Meal!! 
 
There will be a Thanksgiving Day 
Service at Concordia at 10:00AM. 

If you’re in town, we hope you can 
attend! 
Also, Concordia will once again 
host the Community 
Thanksgiving Day Meal from 
11:00AM to 1:00PM. However, 
meals will only be “Drive-thru 
pick up” OR “delivery” – but NO 
sit down meal. In addition, we 
always need volunteers to make 
this happen. So please consider 
helping in some way, if you are 
able. We need people to help 
cook and prepare turkeys the 
night before Thanksgiving Day. 
We also need people to help with 
delivery of meals as well as 
preparing meals for “Drive-thru 
pick up.” There will be a sign-up 
sheet in the church entry way, 
and so please consider 
volunteering in some area if you 
are able. 
 
Almost $12,000 raised for 
Women’s Care Center in 
Fargo!! 
 
Praise the Lord! Almost $12,000 
was raised at Concordia in 
September for the Women’s Pro-
life Care Center in Fargo – and the 
really good news is that this 
$12,000 was matched by a 
generous anonymous donor! You 
can read more details about this 
in the longer report in this 
newsletter. 
 
Your servant in Christ, 
 
Pastor Eckstein 
 

 

Pastor’s Corner  
By: Pastor Tom Eckstein 
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Newsletter Notes from 
Deaconess Nayva   

 

 

Fellowship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Grief Support Seminar 

November 17th  
Noon  

Surviving the Holidays 
*No meeting in December* 

Women’s Bible Study 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hymn Study  

 
Friday, Nov. 1st   10:00am 

             Marian Duff (Host) 
Ave Maria B25 

 
A New Song  

Bible Study on the Psalms 
Thurs, Nov. 14th 1:00pm 

Vera Schulz(Host) 
114 12th Ave NE  

Apt. 2030 
 

 

Outreach  

Stephen Ministry 
Wednesdays  

Nov.13th and Nov. 20th    
1:00 – 3:30pm 

Please let Nayva know if you have any 
questions. 

 

Deaconess Nayva 

     

                               

Main Street Living TV Program 
www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com   

Every Sunday on the local Fox 
Station at 9am 

 “First of all, then, I urge that 
supplications, prayers, intercessions, 
and thanksgivings be made for all 
people, for kings and all who are in 
high positions, that we may lead a 
peaceful and quiet life, godly 
and dignified in every way. This is 
good, and it is pleasing in the sight 
of God our Savior.” And because God 
has established Civil Government for 
the good of our fallen world (see 
Romans 13), it is very important that 
we as Christians actively participate 
in the structure of government under 
which we live. We are therefore to 
work for laws, and to elect civil 
representatives that will best 
represent God’s revealed will and the 
good of our neighbor. If you have not 
yet voted, you are encouraged to 
first be informed as a Christian 
citizen, then vote, and then continue 
to pray for those who are elected to 
serve as our civil representatives.  
 

Women’s Bible 
Study  

NEW     Unforgivable? 

How God’s Forgiveness 
Transforms us 

Tuesdays 
Fellowship Hall 7:00PM 

11/5, 11/19, 11/26 
 

Feel Free to join us        
anytime. 

*This book is packed with 
really good information!  

BOOK CLUB 

 The Choir Immortal  
(book 2) 

By Katie Schuermann. 

Copies of the book (new 
and used) are available 
for sale in the church 
Narthex. 

Discussion date: 
Saturday, November 9th 

2:00pm 
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Please continue to share information 
about our LCMS “Main Street Living” 
media ministry with others. In 
addition to being broadcast each 
Sunday morning, you can view 
archived programs anytime 
at www.mainstreetliving.com – then 
click on the link identified 
as “Fargo/Bismarck.” Worship 
services from the 5 other MSL 
broadcast areas, as well as the 
weekly “This Is The Life” programs, 
are also available for viewing on the 
website. 
 
Thank you for your needed financial 
support! Checks may be sent to: 

“Main Street Living NORTH,” 821 5th 
Ave S, Fargo, ND 58103, or donate 
by Credit Card or your PayPal 
account on the website.  

God’s blessing in Christ! – 

Ken Koehler, MSL North Volunteer 
Coordinator. 

 

The LWML will meet on 
November 5th at 3:00pm. We will 
be electing officers for 2025.  

 
Our quilters have been busy. 
These beautiful quilts were on 
display in honor of LWML Sunday 

on October 6th.  Interested in a 
quilt? -  talk to Ellen Walz. 
Interested in quilting? - we meet 
the 1st and 3rd  Tuesday at 1:00 pm 
All are welcome and no 
experience is needed - we will 
teach you to quilt. 

The first Sunday of  
November is Mite Sunday 

Thank you to everyone for 
donating to the noisy mites. We 
collected $256.87 in October.  
Thankyou for supporting our 
mission grants. 

We continue to collect our mites 
to help pay for mission grants and 
we pray that we will be able to 
fund all our District and National 
LWML mission grant projects for 
this biennium….the mission grant 
being featured this month is   
LWML Mission Grant #19  

TANZANIA CHILDREN’S 
HOMES 

Evangelical Lutheran Church 
of Tanzania, Africa | $74,500 

The Tanzania Children’s Home 
welcomes children with albinism 
to offer security, care, and 
education. Albinism (limited 
melanin pigment in the skin, 
eyes, and hair) is especially 
prevalent in Tanzania. Children 
with albinism face health risks of 
skin cancer and visual impairment 
and are threatened by the pagan 
practices of the tribal religions 
that falsely teach their body parts 
have magical powers to make one 
rich, successful, and powerful. 
The home offers security and 

specialized care for the children 
that their families cannot provide 
and is located on the campus of 
the Lutheran Boarding School in 
Mwadui. They are raised in the 
knowledge and love of the Lord 
and are transported to the 
Mwadui Lutheran Secondary 
School for their education.            
This grant will help purchase a 
bus for safe transportation of the 
children and will contribute to the 
support of the children. To learn 
more, visit www.lwml.org/2023-
2025-mission-grant-19 

Thank you for helping to share 
God’s word  and mercy through 
your mites. 

 

 

 

Sunday School continues on 
Sunday mornings at 9:30.  We are 
starting to practice songs for the 
Christmas program that will be on 
December 8th. Thank you for 
bringing your child to Sunday 
School.   
 
We thank all of our teachers and 
helpers.   
 
 
--Sunday School Superintendent 
Sue 
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YOUTH OF CONCORDIA- 
You can be a Light to others in 
many ways.  One way to let your 
light shine is in service to others 
e.g. acolyte during the Service.  
Check out the sign-up list on the 
narthex table for opportunities to 
acolyte.  
 

Thank you to the Leon and MJ 
Westerhausen for hosting our 
youth hayride on Oct. 4th. We even 
ate our dinner on the ride. 
 

LEFSE SALES 
The Youth Group is selling Freddy’s 
Lefse as a fundraiser. Cost is $12 
per package.  See flyer for details 
about ordering.  

 

 
Concordia had 2 youth and 2 adults 
attending at the ND District Youth 
Gathering in Bismarck, Oct. 17th – 
19th. 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Volunteers for the 

November:  
Communion/Altar 

preparation: 
 

Larry and Ellen Walz 
 

Elder and Acolyte 
Schedule 

Sun. 11/3 8am 10:30 am 

 E =Dave H. 
              A = --- 

E = Gordy L. 
A = --- 

Wed. 11/6           7 pm E=Quincy B. 
              A = --- 

Sun.11/10 8am 10:30am 

 E =Dave H. 
              A = --- 

E= Larry W. 
A = --- 

Sun. 11/17 8am 10:30am 
 E = Dernel D. 

A = --- 
E= Doug P. 

A = --- 
Wed. 11/20 7pm E=Quincy B. 

A = --- 
Sun. 11/24            8am            10:30am 

 E =Curt S. 
              A = --- 

E = Ed M. 
           A = --- 

Thur. 11/28 10am Dave H.  

 
 

Musicians: 
 

Sun. 11/3 Carmen McBride 
Wed. 11/6 Carmen McBride 
Sun. 11/10 Carmen McBride 
 Wed. 11/13 Daine Flieth                          
Sun. 11/17 Daine Flieth                          
Wed. 11/20 Daine Flieth                          
Sun. 11/24 Ione Somsen                      
Thurs. 11/28 Daine Flieth                          

 

Youth Group in November 
 

Friday 1st  6:30 PM 
------------ 

Friday 15th   6:30 PM              

------------ 
Friday 22nd  6:30 PM 

------------- 
Sunday November 24th   

Chili Cook-off and Pie/Bake Sale 
Auction 
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Please pray for those serving our 
country… 

 SFC Randy Flieth; ND Army 
National Guard-drilling in 
Fargo, ND 

 Darren Kuhlmann; 
Whiteman Air Base, MO 

 
Please pray for those that are 

dealing with cancer… 
 Rose Martin 
 Ann Schulz  
 Vanessa Edwards (Friend 

of Lori Roberts) 
 John Hinz (Brother of 

Dave Hinz) 
 Marlane Middlestead; 

(Sister-In-Law of Shirly 
Genter) 

 Marcella Lange (Friend of 
Ione Somsen) 

 
Please pray for those dealing 
with various health issues…  
 Daron Bieri 
 Arianna Walch 
 Joan Lee 
 Jerry Guthmiller 
 Marian Duff 
 Lyn Rutherford 
 Tina Martell (Daughter of 

Betty Hjelmhaug) 
 Brad Boerger (Brother of 

Tom Boerger) 
 Harrison Smith (Brother-

in-law of Dave Hinz) 
 Blair Baker (Cousin of Bill 

& Tina Busche) 

 Rachel Mulder (Mother of 
Nayva Mulder) 

 Evelyn Bollinger (Great 
grand-daughter of Kathey 
Ziegler) 

 Joy Jerome (Cousin of 
Nayva Mulder) 

 Sue Hedberg; (Daughter 
of Gerri & Lloyd Bauske) 

 Eric Lucht (Son of Gordy 
and Sue Lucht) 

 Pam Syverson (Friend in 
the community) 

Please pray for the friends and 
families who have recently lost a 
loved one: 
          Hannalore Doeling 
 

SACRED ACTS: 

Baptisms 
Lawson James Hochhalter 
10/6/2024, infant son of Ashley and 
Blake Hochhalter 

Current Membership 
Stats: 

Baptized Members-608 
Confirmed Members-456 

2024 
Baptisms (Infant)-3, (Adult)-3 
Confirmations (Junior)-0, (Adult)-0 
Weddings-0 
Funerals-4 
Transferred In-7 
Transferred Out-5 
Profession of Faith-2 
Removed due to inactivity-3 

 
Miscellaneous 

Announcements 
 

 

 
 

October 6th was Undie Sunday 
at  Concordia. We collected 127 
pairs of new socks and 75 pairs of 
new underwear to donate to the 
Orphan Grain Train.  Thank you 
for your support! 
 

 
Thank you for considering 
Concordia Lutheran Church when 
making your Choice Dollars 
donation. Recently we received 
$156 at the request of  

Janice Guthmiller. 
If you would like more information 
about the Choice Dollars program 
at Thrivent, call your Thrivent 
representative.   
              

 
Thank you to everyone who helped 
to raise funds for the Women’s  
Care Center of Fargo. A total of 
$13,035 was collected from 
Concordia members and friends. 
All of the donations  made through 
the end of September ($11,055) 
were eligible to be matched by an 
anonymous donor. We received 
this letter of thanks from a 
Women’s Care Center supporter: 
 
    With your generous gift of       
$22,110 ($11,055 X 2) the Women’s 
Care Center will be able to provide 
testing, counseling, and follow-up 
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for six months for 44 unique 
moms/families!  That’s amazing!  
 
No matter how you cut it, Concordia 
Lutheran Church has provided 
blessings beyond measure! So many 
moms, babies, and families will be 
directly blessed by your church 
family. 
                      Thank You! 
 
 
 
Church Office Hours 
If you need access to the church 
during the week please call the 
church office (252-2819), Pastor 
Eckstein (658-9473), or Nayva (430-
9049) to see if arrangements can 
be made to accommodate your 
needs 

Members in the News 
One of our members, Andrew 
Douglas, is a cadet in the local 
Civil Air Patrol. The following is a 
letter regarding his receiving the 
General Ira C. Eaker Award. We 
congratulate him on his 
achievement.  
 
“Local Civil Air Patrol Cadet Earns 

Significant Award 
Jamestown, North Dakota-
November 12th , 2024 – The 
James Valley Composite 
Squadron Cadet Andrew Douglas 
will receive the General Ira C. 
Eaker Award at a special 
ceremony on November 12th, 
2024. The General Ira C. Eaker 
Award is the Civil Air Patrol 
Program’s second most 
prestigious award with C/ Lt. Col 
Andrew Douglas being the 4438th  

recipient since the awards 
inception in 1998.  
The Eaker Award marks the 
completion of Phase IV of the 
CAP Cadet Program, recognizing 
sustained excellence in all four 
areas of cadet life: leadership, 
aerospace, fitness, and character. 
In addition, cadets will have 
graduated from an academically 
intensive leadership academy to 
qualify for this honor. 
Douglas joined Civil Air Patrol in 
November 2020, and has earned 
Community Service, 
Commander’s Commendation, 
and Achievement Ribbon. He 
received the Missouri Wing VFW 
Officer of the Year, North Central 
Region Frank Brewer Aerospace 
Award, and the Sedalia, MO 
Squadron AFSA Sargeant of the 
Year Awards. Douglas is a 
qualified Mission Radio Operator, 
Ground Team Member Level III 
Skills Evaluator, Urban Direction-
Finding Team Skills Evaluator, 
and Mission Staff Assistant Skills 
Evaluator. He is currently working 
on his qualifications for 
Unmanned Aerial System 
Technician. 
Douglas graduated from North 
Central Region Cadet Leadership 
School in August of 2023. He 
currently serves as Cadet 
Commander of the James Valley 
Composite Squadron of 
Jamestown, ND, and the North 
Central Region Representative for 
the North Dakota Wing at the 
Region Cadet Advisory Council. 
He has served in various positions 
in the Missouri Wing. Douglas 

joined the North Dakota Wing in 
January of 2024. 
C/Lt Col Douglas is the son of 
Joshua and Angelina Douglas of 
Steele, ND. He enjoys spending 
time with his 3 siblings: Lille, 
Patton, and Edith Douglas and his 
Great Pyrenees, Yuri. He plans 
to earn his pilots license in the 
next year and wants to serve in 
either the military or in law 
enforcement when he graduates 
in 2025. 
General Ira C. Eaker was one of 
the forefathers of an independent 
Air Force. During WWII, Eaker 
rose to the grade of lieutenant 
general and commanded the 
Eight Air Force, ‘The Mighty 
Eighth” force of strategic 
bombers. Even as a General, 
Eaker preferred to lead from the 
front, personally flying B-17 
precision bombing missions over 
occupied France and Germany. 
The James Valley Composite 
Squadron is the recipient of 
multiple Quality Cadet Unit 
Awards and has participated in 
many events across the Wing and 
Region.  
 
About Civil Air Patrol 
Now celebrating its 82nd  year, 
Civil Air Patrol is the official 
auxiliary of the US Air Force and 
as such is a member of its Total 
Force. In Its auxiliary role, CAP 
operates a fleet of 560 single- 
engine Cessna aircraft and more 
than 2,100 small Unmanned 
Aircraft Systems (sUAS) and 
performs about 90% of all search 
and rescue operations within the 
contiguous United States as 
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tasked by the Air Force rescue 
Coordination Center. Often using 
innovative cellphone forensics 
and radar analysis software. CAP 
was credited by the AFRCC with 
saving 151 lives during the 
past fiscal year. CAP’s 56,000 
members also perform homeland 
security, disaster relief, and 
drug interdiction missions at the 
request of federal, state, and local 
agencies. As a nonprofit 
organization, CAP plays a leading 
role in aerospace education using 
national academic standards-
based STEM education resources. 
Members also serve as members 
to more than 22,000 young 
people participating in CAP’s 
Cadet Programs. For information 
about the James Valley 
Composite Squadron, contact 
Captain Nathan Sayler at 
Nathan.sayler@ndwg.cap.gov,  
or http://nd031.cap.gov”  
 
 

 
The Lutheran Center for Religious 
Liberty reminds us that this 2024 
election is important.  Your vote 
counts.  
 
 
 

 
 
The Board of Stewardship will be 
meeting on November 4th at 
6:00PM for a card party.  Anyone 
who would like to help write out 
cards for the shut-in and inactive 
members can join in  the fun.  
 

               
 
The Concordia Hand Bell choir is 
beginning to practice.  Our first 
session will be on Nov. 3rd at 
6:30pm.  No experience needed. 
Contact Daine Flieth for more 
information (320-8407).  
 

Concordia Lutheran 
Council Meeting Minutes 

October 21, 2024 
Council meeting Oct. 21, 2024  

Present: Randy Flieth, Doug, Kim, 
Nayva, Don Elstad, Kevin Nelson, 
Pastor Tom Eckstein 

Absent: Sue Corwin, Daine Flieth 

Randy Flieth called the meeting 
to order. 

Pastor Report:  

*Recent visitors are 
interested in membership, 
Pastor is following up with 
them. 

*Pastor is taking several 
adults through confirmation 
instruction 

*”Everyone His Witness” class 
will begin on Monday Oct. 
28th, from 7:pm to 8:15PM. 
The other two classes for 
2024 will be Monday 11/18 
and 12/16 , from 7:pm to 
8:15PM. 

Pastor Eckstein was asked to 
speak at a conference in 
South Dakota the weekend of 
11/02 & 11/03.  Pastor Al 
Eppen will lead the Sunday 
Services at Concordia on 11/03 
and the Wednesday Service 
on 11/06. 

*The following members of 
Concordia have agreed to 
serve in the following 
positions for 2025: 

Rany Flieth = President 

Doug Pieske = Director of 
Elders 

Daine Flieth = Council 
Secretary 

Sue Corwin = Director of 
Education 
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Don Elstad = Director of 
Stewardship 

Kevin Nelson = Director of 
Trustees 

Kim Murray = Financial 
Secretary 

Josh Ramsey = 4th term as 
Elder 

Dernel Denning = 2nd term as 
Elder 

There will be a Pot-luck & 
Voter’s meeting on Sunday, 
October 27th 

Next meeting will be Monday, 
November 11th , 8:00PM 

Deaconess Report:  

 *Youth – Youth went on a 
hayride in October. 

              - We had 2 youth and 2 
adults go to the ND District 
Youth Gathering in Bismarck 
last week. 

        - The Youth will be 
helping with the Fall Festival. 

       - We have 14 signed up 
for the NYG 2025. 10 youth, 4 
adults, 3 non-members 

        - Youth will be doing a 
Chili Cook-off and Pie Auction 
on November 24th. Please 
sign up to make chili and/or 
pie. 

* Shut-In Bible Studies and visits 
are going well. 

* Stephen Ministry continues to 
offer weekly visits to 4 members.  

We have meetings twice a month 
for continued training. 

*Grief Share  will be hosting a 2 
hr session on surviving the 
holidays on November 17th. 

Financial Report   

No financial report was available 
– will need to get report before 
voters meeting – Daine will email 
to Kim, Doug, and Pastor 

Board of Elders Meeting Report 

Set schedule and discussed 
salaries for budget.  Elders will be 
grilling for Pot-luck. 

Board of Education Report 

No report. 12 children attended 
on previous Sunday. 

Board of Trustees Report 

Flat roof repairs are needed it is 
dry. Kevin will try to get 3 
estimates (Kim does Hillerud do 
this?) 

Board of Stewardship Report 

Card party will be done next 
month. Need Advent schedule.  

New Business 

Eight new padded chairs to be 
ordered, about $340, from 
Thrivent Choice Funds.  We are 
keeping information on chairs we 
ordered in case we want more, or 
sometime in the future need to 
replace or add more.  Pastor will 
order.  

Old Business 

Outside faucet still has not been 
fixed.  Kevin will follow-up.  Crack 
by the steps needs to be filled 
with caulking.  Peak in front by 
the altar – Vantage Electric 
replaced all 3 bulbs, about $600.  
Kevin spoke to ServiceMaster 
about the dead flies on the floor.  

Budget   

*Pastor Salary – See handout, 34 
years of service, $81,887 

* Daine , please pay yourself each 
month for Music Director 

Stewardship -   

*Need to focus on missing funds 
for Youth. 

*Voters meeting,  Lueck Funds 
used $15,000.  In the following 
years we will need to come up 
with a plan for the future so we 
are not relying on Lueck funds.  

Respectfully submitted by Kim 
Murray, Secretary Pro tem 

Scribed by Andrea Eckstein, 
church secretary 

             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you wish to make 
announcements in the 
bulletin or newsletter, 

contact the church office 
at: 

concordiajtsecretary@gmail.
com or 
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